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Instructions for Energy Monitors 

These instructions are for the members of the Energy Team that are responsible for reading the electricity and gas meters (if there is a gas supply).

1. Firstly, you will need to find out where the meter are. 

a. Do you know where the meters are?

b. If not, ask a teacher to contact the Energy Conservation Officer on 01286 679266

2. Read the meters. If there is more than one, note the meter number or location with the reading. 

3. If the reading starts with a ‘0’, include this in the reading. For example, if the meter reading is 000563, note the reading like this and not 563.

4. If there are any numbers in red (often on gas meters), do not include these numbers. For example 000563.87 or 000563.87 The reading would therefore be 000563 if the red numbers are ignored.  
5. An e-mail titled ‘Electricity Readings’ has been set up on a computer in the school. This is likely to be on the Headteacher’s computer. Ask your teacher where this email is saved. If you are not sure, ask the teacher to contact the Energy Conservation Officer on 01286 679266. 

a. When you have access to the email, go to the ‘Sent Items’ email.  

b. Next to this file, there should be a little box with + on it. 

c. Click on this symbol and a file named ‘Ynni’ or ‘Energy’ should appear.  

d. Click on this file and you will see an email that has been saved. 

e. Open the email and click ‘Reply to all’. 

f. Then, change all that is marked in red in the email – the date and the meter readings
g. Click ‘Send’. 

h. If there is another email for gas meter readings, do the same here (Reply to all and amend date and meter reading before clicking send). Remember not to include any digits which are red on the meter. 
If a meter reading email has not been saved on a computer in the school already, contact the Energy Conservation Officer on 01286 679266 to receive a copy of the form that needs to be forwarded. 
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